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CULINARY ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, January 15, 2014
2:30 –4:30 p.m.
Gaiser Hall Dining Room
Members Present: Ron Onslow, Committee Chair, Mayor of Ridgefield & Retired Restaurateur; Andrew Otteraaen, Veterans Administration; Paul Lemke, The Quarry Senior Living

Members Absent: Doug Miller, Committee Vice Chair, Smallwares; Dale Lee, The Heathman Lodge; Dave Angell, Ft. Vancouver HS; David Finnie, Ft. Vancouver HS; Tierre Benton, Sugar & Salt Bakery & Cafe
Guests: George Akau, Retired Instructor, Clark College; Charles Barker, Daniel Miles






Clark College: Daryl Oest, Culinary Arts Department Head; Genevieve Howard, Dean, Workforce & Career Technical Education; John Maduta, Advising Div. Manager, Prof. Technical Programs; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Senior, Advisory Committees
Committee Chair, Ron Onslow, opened the meeting at 2:40 p.m. and introductions were made.
Review of the Minutes from Previous Meeting

Because there was no quorum present, the committee agreed to vote on the October 7, 2013 minutes via email. Andreana DiGiorgio said she will coordinate this. 

Genevieve told the committee that there will be a chairperson training on January 21 from 6—8 p.m. She said that both the chairs and vice chairs are invited to attend. 
Director/Division Chair Report
Daryl reported that it’s very quiet. He said he currently has 13 students, one is interning and 5 more will be out on internships in spring. He said right now only the dining room is running and there will be no dining room in spring. He said he’s got most students placed.

Culinary Task Force Update

Genevieve reminded the members that the Culinary Arts proposal was put forth last spring for an estimate. She said she recently met with the LSW campus architect and they now have the entire presentation. Genevieve said that they will now do a basic, “rough draft” estimate. She reported that adding a second story to the current facility, as what was hoped for, is cost prohibitive so there will not be a second floor. She reported that Bob Knight recently said the Culinary Arts program will come back fall of 2016 instead of 2015. She sad that they are advertising for tenure-track Culinary Arts instructors, one to begin in fall of 2014 and another the year after. Genevieve said that this program and renovation is the top priority in her area. She admitted that it’s not moving as quickly as she would like but she said that they have made a lot of progress in the last few months, more than ever before. 

Ron asked about the timeline and Genevieve said it is a very slow process and a huge undertaking that will take millions of dollars. She said she asked the LSW architect if they can build in such a way that The Foundation can raise money as they go. She said it would be good if it goes in phases so that the funding can be chunked out. She said that they need donors and The Foundation can help with this. 
Ron asked if a letter should be put together with members’ input. Genevieve said she is rethinking the letter of support because this renovation is very high on President Bob Knight’s list. She added that when the dining room closes there will be more pressure to get this done. Charles Barker suggested that Clark look at the Culinary Arts program and facility at Central Oregon Community College. Genevieve said she’s visited their facility and agrees they have a nice state of the art program. 
Gen told the committee members that the plan is to have the Culinary Arts entrance be located right across from bookstore in Gaiser Hall, and hopes that the current facility can be the back of the house. Genevieve said that in the end, she believes there will definitely be a return on investment.

Work Plan
Daryl reported that they are basically at a standstill on the work plan. He said the committee will have to wait to update it until plans start coming in.

New Business

Genevieve said she’s hoping to have blueprints by the spring advisory meeting so that the committee can start working on moving forward. She reported that LSW will contract out for kitchen designers. She said this project needs a culinary facility expert, not just a restaurant architect. 

Updates from industry

Charles Barker says he needs more snow. 

Pau Lemke reported that he has opened a new wing on their building with a new capacity of 300. 

John Maduta told the committee that in about a year, Clark College will be switching to a new college wide enterprise system. He said it will be a challenge and business as we know it will change. He also said that the current college wide system is an antiquated DOS based system. 

Drew Otteraaen reported that he has hired two new cooks. One is currently finishing orientation and will begin tomorrow. He said that one came from the Culinary Institute of America in Napa Valley and the other from OHSU. He said Friday he’s going to meet the executive chef at Kaiser Hospital and see their room service program. He also said he was able to save 5% on their food bill this year. 

George Akau said he just stays in contact with the Chef’s Association.

Next Meeting Date

The committee agreed to meet again on Wednesday, April 23, 2014. Genevieve suggested to push out next meeting if blueprints are not yet available. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m.
Electronic Vote on Previous Meeting Minutes
As of this writing, the October 7, 2013 meeting minutes have been voted on and approved by the committee. The vote was taken electronically on January 16, 2014. 

Prepared and submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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